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DIARY DATES 
 

JULY 

2-7th  NAIDOC Week 

3rd Museum & Art Gallery  Y5 

5th  Uncle Moogie incursion 

 Y6 & Y7 Walk to Recyclers 

6th Assembly Y4  

 Last day of  Term 2 

    Early Dismissal at 2pm 

23rd First day of Term 3 

27th  Schools Tree Day 

AUGUST 

14th Wakakirri Performance 

20-24th  Book Week 

24th  Assembly G3 

31st School Closure Day 

SEPTEMBER  

3rd Pupil Free Day 

7th Assembly Y3 

10-14th Swimming R—5     

     

  SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child. If you have any 

queries regarding the forms please call or 

come into the front office and we can help you. 

  PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions  

OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

 CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their classroom 

in the morning. If you have a current police 

check and would like to help in the canteen, 

please speak to Jo, our canteen manager. 

  

Uniforms 

We have been seeing a few 

students out of uniform in the last 

few weeks. Please ensure that 

students are in the correct 

uniform. I understand it is cold 

and a coat to get to school is fine 

as long as underneath there is the 

regular school uniform.  

The change of uniform is still 

under the consultation and will not 

be decided upon for a while. Once 

the Governing Council has all the 

information and feedback it will 

make a final decision. Parents will 

be kept up to date with the 

process.  After the decision is 

made there will be a 1 year phase 

in period where families can 

purchase and change over to the 

new uniform. 

 

School Reports 

Staff are currently finalising 

school reports. We have been 

using a new electronic system to 

support a clear understanding of 

where your child is currently at. 

The Austral ian Curriculum 

achievement standards are written 

to give a clear picture of their 

learning. The standards are 

written for a child’s progress over 

a whole year so this report gives 

parents an understanding of how 

they are going at this time; it is 

not the final grade for the year. 

The reports will be handed out on 

the last day of term. As this is a 

new system we are hoping there 

will be no hiccups in printing, if for 

any reason there is a problem we 

will let you know as soon as 

possible. 

 

Absences 

It is important that the school 

knows if your child is ill or going to 

be away from school for family 

reasons. Please make sure that you 

give us a quick phone call so we can 

inform the teachers of the reason 

for their absence and record this 

on our system. 

 

Social Workers 

This year we have been fortunate 

enough to have three social work 

students working with our 

students and staff. They have 

spent their time working with 

students individually, in small 

groups and assisting teachers 

wherever they could. Sadly their 

time has finished and they will be 

moving onto their next placement. 

We wish them all the very best 

and thank them for their 

contribution to our community. 

 

- Richard Maynard 

 

NEWS FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Principal -  Richard Maynard,    IELC Assistant Principal - Wahid Halimee, School 

Counsellor - Zoe Wecker 

Assembly—Y6 Class 

Last week’s much talked about assembly was hosted by 

Y6 students!  They did very well! Two of their own 

reviews are below: 

“This time, Y6 added a little twist to their assembly. It 
was well organised!! They used technology uniquely. 
First, they started off with an acknowledgement video 
to Kaurna people, which was smart! Instead of students 
standing up on the stage, they presented a video about 
Kaurna culture. Four of the students choreographed a 
little skit on refugees because this week’s assembly 
was about refugees. They also made a couple of videos 
explaining what they have been doing this term. The 4 
main highlights of the assembly were the skit, buddy 
class, some memories from Camp this year and of 
course a tribute video for Mr. Clark and his personality. 
In the end, Y6 had a surprise flash mob for Mr. Clark. 
Personally, I think this is the best assembly I have 
ever organised and attended so far. “ 

- Vani Sachdeva Y6  

 

“The assembly was very VERY funny, entertaining, 
fascinating, and physically funny! I loved it because 
most of the people who attended the assembly thought 
that it was the best assembly ever! My favourite part 
of the assembly was that I got in front of the stage 
and did an act about refugee facts and everyone was 
dancing.  It was the best assembly ever! This assembly 
was all based on refugee week and Mr Clark ’s goodbye , 
all in one. My favourite part was that I got up on stage 
and did an act about refugee facts, and my second 
favourite part about the assembly was that at the end 
Y6 scattered around the gym just before the dancing 
started, and when it did everyone started dancing with 
us, which was really funny! I loved the fact that the 
videos were all edited/created by us and it got showed 
up on assembly! And everyone also danced, which was 
very fun! Overall, I really loved the assembly!!!” 

- Michael Galleposo Y6  

 

 

 

The People’s Choice Community Lottery is here , we 

have books of tickets to sell, if you could sell a book or 

would like to buy a ticket (the school receives $20 per 

book sold). Please see the front office to collect a book 

to sell to friends and family or to buy tickets.   

1st Prize is a Toyota RAV4 GXL 2nd Prize is a LG Pack: 

Fridge, TV, Washer/Dryer Combo 

3rd Prize is a Toyota Corolla Accent Hatch ..other 

prizes include Rossdale Homes Landscape package, LG 

Packs, 18ct white gold diamond ring, bikes and a Phil 

Hoffmann Cruise and many more!  All tickets must be 

sold by 31st August! 

 

 

 

 

July School Holidays:  9th—20th July 2018 

Don’t forget to book in your child for activities  during 

the school holidays!  Places are filling up fast! 

To confirm bookings, please see Jo Battersby or call 

0418 585 142 
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Dangerous Australians – incursion 

Last week students had the opportunity to be close 

to some interesting animals, including snakes, lizards, 

jellyfish and spiders! 

 

Illawonga Camp—Year 6 & 7 

Our Year 6&7 students visited Illawonga Camp 

recently.  They  learnt about river ecology, 

Australian animals and the Murray Mallee.  They 

visited Sunnydale farm, went  yabbying, boating,  

rowing, and played archery and gym, 8 ball and table 

tennis.   

 

 

NAIDOC Week 

NAIDOC Week is 2nd—7th July and we have 

arranged a guest speaker for Thursday 5th July. 

His name is Uncle Moogy, his presentation explores 

the culture of the Ngarrindjeri Nations of the 

Riverland.  

There will be a session in the morning around 9am for 

the R 3/4 students and another session after Recess 

at 11am for the 4/5/6/7 students.  The cost to  

students is $2.   

Soccer Carnival 

Last Tuesday night our school soccer team attended 

a night carnival at North Brighton. They had 4 short 

games, and they played very well. The students 

thought the carnival was quite tiring, very 

competitive and really cold, but they made lots of 

friends and tried their best! 

Wakakirri – performance on 14th August 

Wondering what our Wakakirri story is about this 

year?   Well, the title is "It's ok to BEE 

sad"... Tasmin's happily playing in the garden when 

she is stung by a bee. Mum and Dad are too busy to 

listen, so her imagination brings out all her worst 

fears. Realising she's sad they help her understand 

that it's ok to feel sad and 

we are a happy and whole 

person when our emotions 

w o r k  t o g e t h e r .         

 

Last Friday we spent the 

day working on finalising 

our choreography, so now 

we just have to work hard 

at perfecting the moves. 

Only 5 more Monday 

rehearsal days to go!  


